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Governor Mark Dayton 
130 State Capitol 
75 Rev Dr Martin Luther King Jr Blvd 
St. Paul , Minnesota 55155-1606 

Senator Thomas Bakk 
Senate Majority Leader 
226 State Capitol 
75 Rev Dr Martin Luther King Jr Blvd 
St. Paul. Minnesota 55 155-1 606 

Senator Kathy Sheran, Chair 
Health and Human Services and Housing 
Committee 
120 State Capitol 
75 Rev Dr Martin Luther King Jr Blvd 
St. Paul, Minnesota 55155-1606 

Representati ve Thomas Hunlley, Chair 
I Iealth and Human Services Finance 
Committee 
585 State Office Building 
I 00 Rev Dr Martin Luther King Jr Blvd 
St. Paul, Minnesota 55 155- 1206 

Website: www.nursingboard.state.mn.us 

Mr. Greg Hubinger, Director 
Legislative Coordinating Commission 
51 State Office Building 
I 00 Rev Dr Martin Luther King Jr Blvd 
St. Paul, Minnesota 55 155- 1206 

Representative Erin Murphy 
House Majority Leader 
459 State Office Building 
I 00 Rev Dr Mat1 in Luther King Jr Blvd 
St. Paul, Minnesota 55 155-1 206 

Representati ve Tina Liebling, Chai r 
Health & l luman Services Policy Committee 
367 Stale Office Building 
100 Rev Dr Marlin Luther King Jr Blvd 
St. Paul, Minnesota 55 155- 1206 

Ms. Michele Timmons 
Revisor of Statutes 
700 State Office Building 
100 Rev Dr Martin Luther King Jr Blvd 
St. Paul , Minnesota 55 155- 1206 

Subject : Annual Report on Obsolete, Unnecessary, or Duplicati ve Rules. as Required by 
Minnesota Statutes, Sec tion 14.05, Subdivision 5. 

Dear Governor Dayton, Senators. Representatives, Legislative Coordinating Commission Director 
l lubinger and Revisor Timmons: 

Minnesota Statutes, section 14.05, subdivision 5, states: 
"By December I of each year, an agency must submit to the governor. the legislative coordinating 
commission, the policy and funding committees and divisions with jurisdiction over the agency, 
the rcvisor of statutes, a list of any rules or portions or rules that are obsolete. unnecessary, 
duplicative of other state or federal statutes or rules. The li st must also include an explanation of 
why the rule or portion of the rule is obsolete, unnecessary, or duplicati ve of other state or federal 
statutes or rules. By December I, the agency must either rcpo11 a timetable for repeal of the rule or 
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portion of the rule, or must develop a bill fo r submission to the appropriate policy committee to 
repeal the obsolete, unnecessary, or duplicati ve rnle. Such a bill must include proposed 
authorization to use the expedited procedures of' section 14.389 to repeal or amend the obsolete, 
unnecessary, or duplicative rule. A report submillcd under this subdivision must be signed by the 
person in the agency who is responsible for identifying and initiating repeal of obsolete rules. The 
report also must identify the status of any rules identified in the prior year's report as obsolete, 
unnecessary, or duplicative. If none or an agency's rules arc obsolete. unnecessary, or duplicative, 
an agency's December I report must state that conclusion." 

The Board of Nursing has reviewed its rules and found none that arc obsolete, unnecessary, or 
duplicative or other state or federal statutes or rules. 

If you have any questions regarding this report, please call me at 612-317-3012, or write to 
Minnesota Board of Nursing, Suite 200, 2829 University Avenue SE, Minneapolis, MN 55414. 

S in?Jp~, 

Shirley A. Brekkcn 
Executive Director 


